

BEAUMONT-CHERRY VALLEY

RECREATION & PARK DISTRICT

August 24, 2023

Dear Beaumont City Council,

Our 33rd Annual Oktoberfest is being hosted September 15-17 at Noble Creek Regional Park. This serves as a long-standing community event that the city and its constituents look forward to yearly. The Oktoberfest event has grown to such a degree that we can proudly say it attracts visitors from other communities to our beautiful park and city.

With the new fee schedule in place, we are asking for the application deposit fee of \$5,000 to be waived so we can continue hosting this event to the standards we have not only set for ourselves, but also, the standards that the community has grown to love.

As the city has grown tremendously over recent years, it has become more apparent for Beaumont-Cherry Valley Recreation and Park District to collaborate with the City of Beaumont on such events. Our relationship has only strengthened over the years, and we can now proudly say our collaboration has birthed events such as National Night Out which has proved to be a huge success.

To continue this path of cooperation and alliance, we hope the Council can approve the waiving of the fee for special events as well as the charge to have Beaumont Police Department present at our event. Every year we have hosted our Oktoberfest, Beaumont PD has set up a mobile command center to help improve the security of the event as well as promote safety to our event attendees.

With your help, we look forward to hosting more events that will help improve community involvement and bring a special feeling to the City of Beaumont, making it a place for its citizens to be proud habitants.

Sincerely.

Dan Hughes

Chairman of the Board

Julu Dushu